
Santa Rosa Quilt Guild 

Business Meeting    

Thursday July 7, 2016 

President Jim Jenson called the meeting to order at 10: 01 A.M. 

Welcome: Rhonda Denny introduced five guests  

Jim Jensen announced that today was the sewing room sale and that our Opportunity Quilt is hanging at 

the Fair but tickets are available here today 

Today’s Speaker: Jennifer Duran, Supervisor at Rincon Valley Library shared the Vision and Services 

available from our Local Library and provided a short demonstration on using the Library website.  

Treasurer report:  Phyllis Gallaway reported that the first half of year results are still coming in but we 

are hitting our targets 

Old Business:   none 

Quilt Related Announcements:   Sept 10th Quilting by the Sea, Presented by Half Moon Bay Piecemakers 

by the Sea,  September 17th Quilting by the Bay, Menlo Park by Peninsula Quilters Guild,  July 23-Sept 25, 

Petaluma Arts Center, presenting Journeys Through Light & Dark: Dolls as Tellers of Stories.   

Beth Foley Teaching Endowment (Beth a past SRQG member) is slated to begin in September.  Genelle 

Voorhees will have more details in future meetings.  If you are interested in participating in this please 

contact Genelle via email. 

Committee Reports: 

 TSW: Linda Hooper will present an overview of our website and how to navigate around it in 

August. 

 Programs   Jan Nilsen - the upcoming workshops are Wonky Log Cabin in August. Spaces are still 

available and we have not met the class minimum yet. Interested?  Contact Jan Nilsen.   There is no 

workshop in September.  A special treat in July will be our own Diane Roberts presenting a trunk show 

of her work.      

Community Quilts:   Pam Beebe - received a huge donation of flannel squares and has kits 

available to assemble (5x7)  

 Block of the month:  Diane Roberts Introduced a new block “Cool” …Instructions are on the Web 

July’s BOM Dash, was won by Jan Westerman!   

 Library:   Sharon informed us of wonderful new additions to our Library 



Retreat: Phyllis Gallaway - two spots are available in the Aug 21st session.   

 Craft Fair: Phyllis Gallaway - November 3rd is the date see Phyllis for forms to reserve a space. 

 Mystery Quilt - Linda Hooper - Please bring your 2016 Mystery Quilt to the first meeting in 

September.  Quilted or not 

   Friendship Blocks:  Cheryl Dudley - shared the remaining blocks that are available to create and 

confirmed that we will again have a display at the Rincon Valley library in October.  Fall themed and 

Halloween quilts are requested. 

 Sew-A-Row:  Genelle Voorhees - Has 8 SAR’s available to take home today 

Sewing Room Sale:   Joy McGowan – introduced our sales tables 

UFO’s: Fran Threewit – UFO’s are due September 1st!!! 

  Cathy Conover – shared that her garden will be part of the Sonoma County Master Gardeners 

tour on Sept 18th 9:30 to 4.  

Final Announcements    None 

Name Tag drawing   Diane Cheli and Mary Reder were winners  

Show and Tell     

Meeting closed meeting at 11:25 A.M. 

Carole Behlke, Secretary   

 

 

 


